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Protection of the telecommunications network and per 
sonnel from harm is afforded by a simplified guard cir 
cuit designed principally to interconnect automatic tele 
phone answering devices with the network. The circuit 
features a two-way audio talking path and a separate in 
coming-only signaling path. Line seizure occurs in re 
Sponse to detection of ringing current, indicated to the 
customer device as a voltage reduction on a monitoring 
lead, and by the concurrent arming of a semiconductor 
switch in series with the customer power source and the 
guard circuit's line seizure relay. Line release is by the 
customer deemergizing the relay, either when the auto 
matic answer cycle is completed or when there is an 
indication that the calling party has disconnected. Ad 
ditional circuitry is included to prevent introducing haz 
ardous voltage to the network from the customer's inter 
face, to assure longitudinal line balance, to guard against 
excess signal level and to prevent origination of unau 
thorized network control signals such as line seizure and 
dialing. Other functions include proper on-hook and off 
hook line termination, to prevent transmission in on-hook 
condition, preventing coupling longitudinal or metallic 
noise sources to the telephone line in the on-hook con 
dition, and responding to ringing signals while rejecting 
dialing transients. 
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